
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir / Madam, 
 
 
A number of adjacent property owners at Old Bar are experiencing significant erosion of their properties and are keen to 
undertake erosion protection works.  Discussions have been held with the Greater Taree City Council regarding the 
proposed works and they advise that due to the fact that their coastal zone management plan has not been formally adopted, 
that you would act as the assessment manager under section 129A of the infrastructure SEPP. 
 
Please find enclosed: 

• Application form 
• Associated fee 
• Owners Consent (AGM minutes and Seawall Agreement as the application is for multiple properties) 
• Drawings 
• Statement of Environmental Effects 
• Concept Environment Management Plan 

 
It is noted that the proposed works are to be constructed entirely within private property but that machinery access within the 
adjacent designated (unconstructed) crown road will be required to undertaken construction.  Advice from DPI Crown Lands 
is that they will issue a short term licence to occupy Crown Land for the purposes of construction of Coastal Protection 
Works on adjoining freehold land subject to consent being granted by OEH.  
 
If you need any further information regarding the project, please let me know.  My contact details are given below. 
 
 
Regards, 

 
Bobbie Corbett 
Senior Coastal Engineer 

12th June, 2012 

NSW Coastal Panel 
Office of Environment & Heritage 
PO Box A209 
Sydney South NSW 1232 
 

RE:  DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION FOR EROSION PROTECTION WORKS 
         AT OLD BAR, TAREE 
          


